

## **SCP-AC Meeting**

**Monday, March 15, 2021 : 2:00-3:00 PM**

Stella Tang (UCB), TJ Kao (UCD), Sarah Wallbank (UCI), Kevin Balster (UCLA) Sarah Sheets (UCM), Yoko Kudo (UCR), Liz Miraglia (UCSD), Cat Lu (UCSF), Elaine McCracken (UCSB), Marcia Barrett (UCSC), Becky Culbertson (UCSD/SCP Ex Officio), Shi Deng (UCSD/SCP Ex Officio)

Meeting Recorder: Kevin Balster

### **Announcements (All)**

- UCSB: Anna Seiffert, new Director of Resource Acquisition and Discovery Services (ReADS) Department, in the Division of Research Resources and Scholarly Communications began at the UCSB Library on March 3, 2021. Anna comes to us from Arthur Lakes Library Colorado School of Mines where she served as Head of Collection Management Services, as well as the Electronic Resources & Collection Assessment Librarian.

### **Updates from SILS Phase 4 Groups**

#### **Resource Management Functional Group (Liz)**

- Started working on go-live data migration decisions, PPC is asking that they all be wrapped by April 15 (so likely finished by the next SCP-AC meeting)
- We'll be interspersing some workflow stuff in there as well but more heavily focused on workflows after the data decisions are done
- Next Monday there is a special session on OCLC and Alma, email invite will go out late Tuesday/early Wednesday but the plan is to leave it open to all staff

#### **Acquisitions & E-Resource Functional Group (Sarah Sheets)**

- Been focused on fiscal close. Should be meeting coming up in week or two on this.
- Minimal Viable Product (MVP), and coming up with testing recommendations

#### **ILS Data Cleanup Group (TJ)**

- Continue working on fine-tuning post-migration cleanup task list
- Begin working on proposing new data cleanup recommendations, including strategies to deal with records not contributed to NZ
  - Example: non-OCLC # in 035 \$a without prefix is treated as OCLC # by HathiTrust linking

- RMFG issued best practice to always have some kind of prefix for ALL 035s (don't leave them "naked"). Prefix should always be contained in parentheses if possible.

#### **SCP SILS Phase 4 Update (Shi)**

- Started to work on testing slowly: import profiles, creating sets for p2e portfolios, etc
- Making task list for final data cleanup between last file distribution and Cutover
  - Last file distribution date pending on cut-over date
- CDL ERT-SILS group met with ExL last Wednesday on Inventory related issues: negotiated licenses, "available for" setting, also participation at portfolio level--which need to be tested using portfolio loader
  - CDL will work with UCB on how to manage "available for" setting for LBL ("non-Alma" member, i.e. doesn't have its own Institution Zone)
  - Sometimes setting availability at portfolio level supersedes availability at collection level

#### **SCP Updates (Shi, Becky)**

- About 200 Chinese phase II serials titles should be out this Monday
- Contemporary Women's International - trying to get done before last file distribution
- Working on workflow issues
- Last file distribution date likely to be at least 2 months prior to cutover date in order to focus on data cleanup for NZ. Also looking at cleanup for databases with multiple links for different language interfaces.
  - Trickier for Alma campuses since ExL needs to copy over IZ records, and more challenging if records need to be removed in migration.

#### **Other**

- SNOW!
- End date for sending SCP files to campuses? (Answered above)
- 506 indicator for OA: not a top priority for SCP, but may take another look after implementation
  - UCSB has process for separating OA from non-OA SCP records. How to handle hybrid titles? Either some, but not all links are OA; or some, but not all content for the same link are OA. Will double check on process details.
  - UCSC: unfortunately, the indicator can't be applied at the portfolio level, so just living with ambiguity. Records are not published to OCLC, so the addition of the 506 locally doesn't interfere with the Provider-Neutral master record.
- There is a new book out by Chris Oliver on (the new) RDA and LRM. Useful bridge to get from the existing RDA.
- Next meeting April 19

